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House of Delegates





26 October, 2008





Bismarck, ND

General Chair Jay Nimens called the meeting to order at 12:35 pm at the Bismarck YMCA.   Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present were: Jay Nimens, Tom Engberg, Brandi Clark, Todd Ford, Lisa Kramer, Jim Ballantyne and Loic Joseph.  Ian MacRae, Bryan Walls, Carla Porter, Sara Weinberg and Dagny Knutson were absent. Club representatives that were absent were: Bismarck, Center, Crookston Jamestown, NDST, RRVY, Thief River Falls, Valley City, West Fargo and Williston. Club representatives in attendance were, Jeanne Miranowski, Breckenridge-Wahpeton, Leith Devier, Tracy Roche, and Gary Heisler, FMY, , Ken Stromberg, Jeff Beck, Minot, Steve Wentz, West Fargo, Karen Smith, MMSC and Mary Grove, DDST.
Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed

General Chair Jay Nimens welcomed the House of Delegates.  He asked if any revision or corrections need to be made.  We need to make the change that during the spring 2008 LSC meeting the rule pertaining to the full body suits had been proposed not passed.  Loic made a motion to approve the amended minutes.  Jim seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:


Todd Ford presented the treasurers report reflecting the net income from Oct 07 through Sept 08.  The net income is $151.85.  The total liabilities & equity is $67,237

96.  Todd mentioned that he has not had a chance to move monies into an interest bearing account yet.  Some additional information is required.  Jay mentioned that he asked Todd to put together a budget that is now mandatory to be filed with USA swimming.  A draft of the budget includes a 7% increase.  Todd will file the budget after the zone information is adjusted.  Tom mentioned more money for coaches/official training.  Jim made the motion to append the treasurer’s report of corrections of $849.15 for net income for zones.  Tom seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Jay Nimens mentioned that the Board of review on the web page is past due and outdated.  We need to have a proactive policy in place.  There should be 5 members and 3 alternates for this board.  

The National convention in Atlanta developed a new program called “Leap”.  This is a performance based program that all LSC’s are mandated to do.  This is a structure for programs to run effectively.  There is currently LSC’s piloting this program.  In 2010 they are hoping to have this program in place. 

The biggest topic at the national convention was the growth of swimming.  It should be up 15 – 25%.

“Team Unity” is a free web template platform profile LSC software program.  Todd will look the information over and give a review if it is something to pursue.

The bid for the 2010 zones was put in for Bismarck to be the host.  2010 will have 3 zones sites 2- 12 & under and 1 – 13 and above.  We are unsure at this time which age group 
SC Conoco Phillips Award – asking for nominations

Jay mentioned that the USA webpage is not being utilized to its fullest potential.

Jay deferred the rest of his report to the afternoon session.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:


Tom mentioned that there is a lack of officials throughout the state.  There is a lack especially with the younger kids’ parents.  Clubs need to work on parents.  Let them know that an official has the best seat in the house.  The requirement is one official per 10 swimmers.  There was discussion about the uniform colors for an official.  It was passed that khaki was the new pants/short color.  During the Olympics and other meets, this new rule was not enforced.  What should the officials wear?  Jay asked Tom to look into what the official call is in case it has changed.  Tom will send out information when he finds out official word.
Senior Vice Chair:


Jim Ballantyne said that this summer zones were exciting. There were 47 swimmers.  13 were 12 and under. 34 were 13 and over.  4 coaches also went.  These zones lasted 7 days.  It was a large expense.  The extra costs included increases of 100/day for the head coach, $60/day for the assistant coaches, increase of fuel costs and extra room costs.  The adjusted income is $12,999.00.  The LSC subsidized $13,171.00.  The next zone meet will be in Grand Forks.  Jim had many compliments about our swimmers and Jims ND officials name tag.  There were compliments from the national LSC.  ND was well disciplined and respectful.  The ND team was the best liked.  Thank you to Jim, he took care of everything (food, bus, hotels, everything!)

Jim asked for the future if the NDLSC could have a credit card for unexpected expenses and travel activities.


The rest of the senior vice chair report was deferred to the afternoon session.  

Age Group vice Chair:

Bryan Walls was absent.  Loic stated for Bryan that the records are updated and have been passed out to the appropriate clubs.
Registration Chair:


Ian MacRae was absent.  His information is on the website.  We will send emails to all clubs about the package.  We will try and scan in registrations to send out.
.  

Technical Chair:


Lisa Kramer has packets that will be mailed out to clubs on Monday.

Safety Chair:

Carla Porter was absent, but there was nothing to report.
 

Secretary:


The Secretary’s report was deferred to the afternoon session.  

Coaches Representative:

Loic Joseph wanted to say thank you to the LSC to allow 4 coaches to go to zones.  It helped tremendously.  

Suits- there were so many girls that 2 of the girls did not receive suits.  

Athlete Representatives:


Jay mentioned that the athlete representatives are expected to be at the National convention in the future.  The NDLSC pays for them to attend.  We need to be sure we are sending these individuals.  Jay will get Loic information so that the athletes will know this commitment prior to running or being appointed to these positions.

Meet Reports & Schedules:

Meet Schedules:


The 2009 Long course schedule is finalized.  

Loic made a motion to add Bismarck into the Long Course rotation state meet site.  Jeff seconded the motion. Motion carried.

All star meet.  CO, MT, WY, SD & ND.  CO would host this year.  The time would be the week after state.  Dickinson said that they would be available to host.  Jay will email other general chairs and let people know.

Old Business:

New Business:


USA Swimming Convention:  12 and under can no longer wear full length suits.  

The 2009 convention is in Chicago.  We would like the athlete reps and coaches rep to go.  It will be the 3rd week in September.  The LSC pays for 3 members to go.  Those three are the General chair, Athletes rep and coach’s rep.


Nominations for the Conoco Phillips award were for Mark Vanlishout, nominated by Jim Ballantyne.  Jay made the motion to accept Mark for the award.  Jeff seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Bismarck will be the host of.  Dakota coaches’ clinic – Mike Stromberg has asked the NDLSC to financially support the May 2009 Fargo clinic.  He is requesting $1000.  Loic made the motion that the NDLSC sponsor up to $1000 for the 2009 coaches clinic.  Karen Smith seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Board of review:  They will be responsible for review discrepancies and protests. It should have 5 members and 3 alternate members.  4 will have 2 yr terms and 4 will have 1 yr terms.  The following people have been nominated and approved by the board.

1yr term


2 yr term
Bruce Bogenrief

Leith Devier

Dan Crothers


Bryan Walls
Jay Nimens


Charilie Jenske

Jeanne Miranowski

Tom Engberg


Jay made the motion to accept these people and Loic seconded the motion.  Motion carried.


Jay made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Loic seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
